
NOTICE OF CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARING BEFORE THE CITY 
COUNCIL TO OBTAIN INPUT ON HOUSING AND COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT NEEDS AND APPROVE THE DRAFT CONSOLIDATED 
PLAN AND ANNUAL ACTION PLAN FOR THE CITY’S COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) 2020-2025 FIVE YEAR 
CONSOLIDATED PLAN AND FISCAL YEAR 2020-2021 ANNUAL ACTION 

PLAN
	 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of Redondo 

Beach, California will hold a continued public hearing on Tuesday, May 5, 2020, at 6:00 
p.m. in the City Council Chamber of City Hall, 415 Diamond Street, Redondo Beach, 
California by teleconference pursuant to Executive Order N-29-20 issued by Governor 
Newsom on March 17, 2020. The purpose of the continued public hearing is for the City 
Council to receive public input regarding the City’s Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) Five Year Consolidated Plan and fiscal year 2020-2021 Draft Action Plan.

	 The Consolidated Plan is designed to aid the City in assessing affordable 
housing and community development needs for the next five-year 2020–2025 period. The 
Consolidated Plan determines how funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD) are used.

The Annual Action Plan is a federally mandated document that includes goals 
and budgets for City housing and community development activities. The plan will outline 
the City’s fiscal year 2020-2021 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) projects 
and activities.  

The CDBG Program provides federal funds for local improvement projects and 
programs. Activities assisted with CDBG funds must meet one of three national objec-
tives: principally benefit low and moderate-income persons, aid in the prevention or 
elimination of slums and blight or meet other community development needs having a 
particular urgency. The City’s CDBG allocation for fiscal year 2020-2021 is estimated to 
be $286,252. 

	 If you would like to make comments, email comments are accepted before 
and during the public hearing at agendacomments@redondo.org with Agenda Item # in 
the subject line. If you have questions, please email Community Services Director John 
La Rock at john.larock@redondo.org or call 310-318-0671. 
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